
  

 

19/10/2023 

                     NN-ICB/23/464 

 

Dear Requestor  

RE: Freedom of Information Request 

 

With reference to your request for information I can confirm in accordance with Section 1 (1) of the 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 that we do hold the information that you have requested.  A response to 

each part of your request is below and attached. 

In the request you asked:  

We would like to request spending and activity data on ophthalmology services broken down by different 

conditions/treatments. Note that breaking this down further into NHS spending/activity and Independent 

Sector spending/activity is not necessary for this request. 

Although we do not have a firm understanding of the accounting and finance software in use by the ICB, 

we are hoping that an export of spending and activity broken down by HRG Code and Treatment Function 

Code would be possible, and not overly burdensome for the ICB. However, we do understand that 

systems and processes differ and the ICB may have its own internal categorisation which could provide a 

similar dataset. 

We have requested annual data between 2017/18 to 2022/23, but understand that in some cases the 

merger of CCGs into the ICB makes some financial data difficult to recover. And where tariff income was 

replaced by COVID block funding we would ask that these figures be provided for the relevant years. 

Could we please request the following: 

1. Annual total ICB spending on Ophthalmology services, as defined above, for the years 2017/18 to 

2022/23  

- This should preferably be broken down by HRG Code and Treatment Function Code 

Please see attached Excel spreadsheet. 

2. Annual ICB Commissioned Activity on Ophthalmology services, as defined above, for the years 

2017/18 to 2022/23  

- This should preferably be broken down by HRG Code and Treatment Function Code 

Please see attached Excel spreadsheet. 

3. Commissioning and procurement strategy  

Could you please provide a digest or summary of information, preferably with attached policy 

documents, which outline the ICB’s current commissioning strategy with regard to Ophthalmology 

services. 



- Here I would expect some ICBs to have conducted or inherited an assessment of the local 

demand for eye care treatments and strategies to meet this demand. 

- In ‘determining whether this information is held’ I would just expect a brief conversation with the 

responsible officer in case anything came to mind (which it may not) rather than an exhaustive 

search of the organisation. 

Please see the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICS Eye Health Clinical and Community Services 
Strategy available on the ICS website - https://healthandcarenotts.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2022/04/Eye-Health-ICS-Clinical-and-Community-Services-Strategy.pdf  

4. Independent Provider Information 

For each of the five largest Independent Sector Providers, could you provide information for the 

most recent complete financial year 2022/23: 

- 4.A. Total Cataract Surgery Activity during the year 

- 4.B Total Cataract Surgery payments during the year 

Please see attached Excel spreadsheet which shows the total cataract surgery activity. In relation 

to question 4.B, this activity is paid for as per the National Tariff payment system which is publicly 

available. 

 

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) have an internal review procedure through which you can 

raise any concerns you might have. Further details of this procedure can be obtained by contacting Lucy 

Branson, Associate Director of Governance via lucy.branson@nhs.net or by writing to FOI Team at NHS 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB, Sir John Robinson House, Sir John Robinson Way, Arnold, 

Daybrook, Nottingham, NG5 6DA. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you can apply to the Information 

Commissioner’s Office (ICO), who will consider whether the organisation has complied with its obligations 

under the Act and can require the organisation to remedy any problems. Generally, the ICO cannot make 

a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire ICB. You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the 

Information Commissioner’s Office website at: https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/ 

Complaints to the Information Commissioner’s Office should be sent to:  

FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 

Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Telephone 0303 123 1113 or report a concern via 

https://ico.org.uk/concerns/   

 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information (FOI) Officer on behalf of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

Board 

notts.foi@nhs.net 

 

 

All information we have provided is subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 

2015. Accordingly, if the information has been made available for re-use under the Open Government Licence 
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(OGL) a request to re-use is not required, but the license conditions must be met. You must not re-use any 

previously unreleased information without having the consent of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated 

Care Board. Should you wish to re-use previously unreleased information then you must make your request in 

writing (email will suffice) to the FOI Lead via notts.foi@nhs.net. All requests for re-use will be responded to within 

20 working days of receipt.  
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